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The state’s highest court declined to hear a “direct appeal” of Senate Republicans’ lawsuit over where to count prisoners for purposes of redistricting, sending it back to a lower court for an appeal.

The Senate GOP contends a 2010 law requiring prisoners to be counted at their last-known home address is unconstitutional, but a state Supreme Court judge ruled in December in favor of the law. The senators who originally filed the suit against the law tried to appeal directly to the state Court of Appeals—skipping a level of the state’s judicial system—but the court today decided against hearing it.

So-called “direct appeals” are valid when there is only a question of constitutionality, according to Court of Appeals spokesman Gary Spencer. In addition to the constitutionality questions, the Senate Republicans’ lawsuit involves other issues not having to do with the state constitution, according to the court’s motion issued today.

The Court of Appeals’ motion does not kill the lawsuit, but rather requires it to be heard in an Appellate Division court before being appealed to the state’s top court. Meanwhile, the Legislature’s redistricting task force released a set of draft district lines that complies with the current prison-counting law.

The ultimate fate of the law could have major political implications on the redistricting process, which is ongoing. Senate Democrats, who generally represent downstate districts, would benefit from counting prisoners at their home address since a majority of inmates come from the New York City area. Senate Republicans, meanwhile, generally represent upstate districts, where most of the state’s prisons are found.

Advocates of the prison-counting law hailed the court’s motion as a victory. Attorneys for a coalition of good-government and racial equality groups involved in the suit issued this statement:

    “Today’s decision leaves in place New York’s law ending prison-based gerrymandering, which advances fairness in redistricting and is in complete agreement with New York’s state constitution. The opponents of this law lost the policy debate in the legislature, and their efforts to reinstate the old unjust practice of prison-based gerrymandering have so far been unsuccessful in the courts. We look forward to defending this vital law at the appellate division.”
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